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Premiering May 7 - Iron Man 2
May 21 - Shrek Forever After

Visit our Website: nortontheatre.com
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1 Hour, 56 Minutes
(PG-13)

Let’s Go
to the
Movie

April 23-
April 28 Showing at the

NORTON
THEATRE

The Last Song
1 Hour, 56 Minutes (PG) (Presented in Digital Surround Sound)

Friday and Saturday: 8:00 p.m.
Sunday: 5:00 p.m.

Mon., Tues., Wed. 7:00 p.m.

General Admission: $6.00 and $5.00 for The Bounty Hunter/$3 Ticket Sunday
General Admission: $6.00 and $5.00 for The Last Song/$3 Ticket Sunday

The Bounty Hunter
All passes accepted for

The Last Song
and The Bounty Hunter

OBITUARIESOBITUARIES
Joan L. Hazlett

February 23, 1924 - April 20, 2010
 Joan Leanor Hazlett, daughter 

of Hubert and Margaret (Pillmore) 
Hazlett, was born Feb. 23, 1924, 
north of Edmond, and died at her 
home in Edmond on April 20, at 
the age of 86.

Joan attended elementary and 
high school in Edmond, and was 
a graduate of Fort Hays State 
University and the University of 
Chicago. She worked for a law 
firm in Chicago, and later earned 
her teaching degree. She taught in 
the Chicago Public School system 
for 18 years before moving to Ari-
zona. She worked in the Phoenix 
School system until taking early 
retirement.

Joan was a member of the Ed-
mond Christian Church and the 
Methodist Church Disciples in 
Norton. She was an avid bird 
watcher and a member of the 
Audubon Society. She was a world 
traveler and had visited many 
places including Russia, Africa, 
China, and most of Europe. One 
of the highlights of her life was 
working in the campaign office 
of Adlai Stevenson in Chicago. 
She was also a great support of 

the ERA.
Survivors include her sister, 

Sherry Showers, and husband, 
Jim, Edmond; two nieces and their 
husbands, Michelle and Robert 
Wiltfong, Edmond; Devra and 
Lance Dobbins, Bryan, Texas; 
one nephew, James Showers, 
and fiancee’, Jennifer Hook, Ty-
ler Texas; four great-nephews, 
Hayden and Judson Wiltfong, 
Hunter and Brody Dobbins; her 
Godchild and husband, Elizabeth 
and Ed Higbee, and their children, 
Elliot, Kitty Ruth, and Polly Ann, 
Dunden, New Zealand; other rela-
tives and friends. Her family will 
sadly miss her.

She was preceded in death by 
her parents, one sister, Betty Jane, 
and her grandparents.

Memorial services will be Sat-
urday at 2 p.m. at the United Meth-
odist Church in Edmond. Burial 
will be in the Edmond Cemetery. 
A memorial has been established 
for Hospice Services of Phillips 
County. Condolences may be left 
at the web site : www.enfieldfh.
com. Arrangements are by Enfield 
Funeral Home, Norton.

Harry A. Yelek
June 22, 1925 - April 19, 2010

DEATH NOTICEDEATH NOTICE
Darrell Webber

December 16, 1934 - April 24, 2010
Darrell Webber, born December 

16, 1934, died April 21 in Arvada, 
Colo. Mr. Webber was a Norton 

Community High School gradu-
ate. Services will be held April 26 
in Arvada, Colo.

Harry A. Yelek died April 19 at 
the age of 84. He was in his home 
surrounded by his children. He 
was born June 22, 1925 
to Violet (Corder) and 
Antone Yelek in Selden. 
He joined the Army Air 
Corps at 18. He served 
in Italy and Korea.

Harry met and mar-
ried Nelda Templeton 
in 1950. 

They had three chil-
dren, Barbara and hus-
band Mark Jensen of 
Garden City; Rebecca 
Masanetz of Loveland, Colo. 
and Jeffrey and wife Theresa of 
Loveland, Colo. He later married 
Gloria Ragsdale who shared her 
children Sharon Kelly and Randall 
Ragsdale.

Harry farmed for many years. 
He also worked for Hewlett Pack-
ard for 10 years. 

He later became an architectural 
draftsman. Recently he would be 

seen riding a red scooter all over 
west Loveland.

He is survived by Gloria; his 
children;  10 grand-
children; four great-
grandchi ldren;  two 
siblings, Sr. Antoinette 
Yelek of Wichita and 
Ruth Ann and husband 
Herb Deines of Tucson, 
Ariz.. Also many nieces 
and nephews and dear 
friends.

His parents, broth-
ers Don and Ted, sister 
Rose Marie and two 

great-grandsons preceded him 
in death.

The family suggests memorials 
to All Saints Episcopal Church 
in Loveland or the Alzheimer’s 
Association. Services will be 
tomorrow at 10 a.m. at All Saints 
Episcopal Church in Loveland.

Arrangements are by Kibbey 
Fishburn Funeral Home, Love-
land, Colo.

Student NewsStudent News
Ashley Colip of Norton has ac-

cepted membership in the National 
Society of 
Collegiate 
Scholars . 
Ashley will 
be honored 
during an 
Induction 
Convoca-
t i o n  t h i s 
fall on the 
campus of 
the Univer-
sity of Kansas.

“NSCS is more than just a sym-
bol of academic achievement. 
Membership gives students access 
to a number of amazing benefits 
including career and networking 
resources, scholarships, travel, 
and service projects both on cam-

Harry A. Yelek

Home ed
Tranda 
Watts, 

Extension 
specialist

Have you looked deep into your 
freezer lately? Do you know what 
is really in there? Spring is the 
time of year to freshen the house, 
but it’s also a good time to clean 
the freezer.

If you have a manual defrost 
freezer, it should be defrosted 
regularly or when there is about 
1/4 inch thick ice on the walls. 
Remove the food, put in insulated 
coolers or in the refrigerator to 
keep cold. Unplug the freezer, 
open the door and let the ice melt. 
Scrape out the ice. Place a towel 
in the bottom to help soak up 
water. After it is frost free, wipe 
the interior with a solution of one 
tablespoon baking soda in one 
quart water. Wipe clean with fresh 
water and dry with a towel. Turn 
the freezer back on, let it cool for 
about 30 minutes.

Before putting the food back 
into the clean freezer, take inven-
tory and remove “mystery” foods 
or items that have freezer burn or 
torn packages. Date the remaining 
items and use them first.

For automatic defrost freezers, 
it’s also a good idea to clean it out 
and take inventory. Remove the 
food, use the baking soda solution 
to freshen the interior. Rinse and 
dry before putting the food back 
into the freezer.

If you have an odor in your 
refrigerator, here are four sugges-
tions for removing the odor:

• Unplug the refrigerator and 
thoroughly wash the inside of the 
unit with a mixture of two table-
spoons of baking soda dissolved in 
one quart of warm water. Wash the 
shelves, drawers, accessories and 
gaskets. Be sure to wash corners, 
crevices or grooves where odor 
causing liquid may have settled. 
Dry thoroughly.

• Place activated charcoal or 
activated carbon in a shallow 
bowl and leave it in the refrigera-
tor while it is running for several 
days. The charcoal or carbon is 
available where aquarium and/
or plant and garden supplies are 
sold. It will become saturated but 
can be reactivated by heating in a 
300 degree oven for one hour and 

then put back into the refrigerator. 
Try this for about 10 days.

• Place toothpaste (not the gel 
type) on small pieces of foil and 
set in several spots in the refrig-
erator.

• Lightly crumple sheets of 
newspaper and loosely pack a 
refrigerator shelf which has been 
emptied of food. Sprinkle the 
newspaper with water and close 
the door. Replace the newspaper 
every 1-2 days. In 5-6 days the 
odor should be gone.

If odor gets into the plastic 
lining or the insulation of the re-
frigerator, it can take a long time 
to dissipate.

For further information, contact 
your local K-State Research and 
Extension Office or you may e-
mail Tranda Watts at twwatts@
ksu.edu.

pus and in the community,” said 
Stephen E. Loflin, NCSC execu-
tive director.

NSCS is a member of the Asso-
ciation of College Honor Societies 
and is the nation’s only interdis-
ciplinary honors organization 
for first and second year college 
students. Membership is by invi-
tation only, based on grade point 
average and class standing. NSCS 
has more than 675,000 lifetime 
members and 250 chapters in all 
50 states, the District of Columbia 
and Puerto Rico. 

For more information about the 
National Society of Collegiate 
Scholars, please call 202-265-
9000, visit NSCS’s web site nscs.
org, or contact Ashley Colip, 
705 N. 2nd Ave., Norton, Kan, 
67654.

The Ghost of Earth Day Past talks to Native Americans

Mrs. Burge’s first grade class presented “An Earth Day Carol” on Thursday. The play was a parody on the classic 
“Christmas Carol”. Playing the part of the ghost of Earth Day Past was Riley Meyers. Elijah Winters and Ronna Carter 
represented the Native American boy and girl. 

Telegram photo by Dana Paxton

Ashley Colip

Senior Menu
Monday, April 26: Hot dog, 

macaroni and cheese, California 
blend vegetables, bun, plums. 
Tuesday, April 27: Chef salad, 
Dole tropical fruit, garlic bread 
sticks, blueberry coffee cake. 
Wednesday, April 28: Liver and 

Onions, gravy, potato wedges, fruit 
salad, bread, pudding. Thursday, 
April 29: Hot turkey sandwich, 
mashed potatoes, cook’s choice 
vegetable, bread, applesauce gela-
tin. Friday, April 30: Ground beef 
stew, peaches, crackers, cookie

Card Request 
A  card shower for Wilma 

(Navis) Halderman’s  is requested. 
Her 85th birthday is April 28. She 
will enjoy hearing from her friends 

in Norton.
Cards will reach her at: Wilma 

Halderman, 8 Balmat Fowler 
Road, Gouveneur, N. Y. 13642

By Steve Frisbie
North Central Kansas Contrac-

tors of Long Island was recently 
honored as a high volume dealer 
at Sentinel Building Systems’ an-
nual sales conference held March 
25th in Grand Island, Neb.

The prestigious award is pre-
sented to Sentinel dealers whose 
annual sales exceeded $100,000 
for the previous year. North Cen-
tral Kansas Contractors was one 
of only twelve Sentinel Building 
System dealers to attain this dis-
tinction during 2009.

“We were honored to be chosen 
to receive this award,” said Tim 
Hammond, partner for North Cen-
tral Kansas Contractors. “Even 
though the national economy 

struggled in 2009, NCKC con-
tinued to be successful primarily 
because of the high quality of 
Sentinel building products and our 
reputation for providing custom-
ers with a high level of personal 
service and attention to detail.”

Headquartered in Albion, Neb. 
Sentinel Building Systems is 
a division of Global Industries 
and one of the nation’s premier 
manufacturers of high-quality, 
pre-engineered steel buildings 
for commercial and agricultural 
markets. 

The company’s annual con-
ferences serve to recognize and 
reward dealers who attain ex-
emplary levels of sales volume, 
service and customer support.

Local Contractor honored

  Jim Tacha, Kearney, has recently 
been elected by his peers as as-
sistant fire chief for the Kearney 
Volunteer Fire Department. There 
are two assistant chief positions. 
Jim has served as captain of the 
fire department since 2006 and 
has been on the Kearney Volun-
teer Fire Department since 2001. 
There are approximately 65 active 
members on the department. 
  Tacha’s main responsibilities 
as assistant chief, away from the 
fire ground, will be training and 
personnel issues for the depart-
ment. His full-time job is as an area 
supervisor for Casey’s General 
Stores. The Kearney Volunteer 
Fire Department responds to ap-
proximately 225 fire calls and 130 
rescue calls per year, and covers an 
area of 272 square miles. 

Tacha is a 1980 graduate of 
Norton Community High School 

and is the son of the late Claude 
and Barbara Tacha, Norton.

Kearney’s new assistant fire chief elected
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